

SAGSC
Southern Area General Service Committee
July 9, 2023

OPEN WITH SERENITY PRAYER
WELCOME NEW GSRs & DCMs

SAGSC REPORTS

SECRETARY REPORT: LIBBY

Hi, my name is Libby, and I am your alcoholic SAGSC Secretary. The short description of my job is taking and publishing minutes, getting reports translated, sending email blasts, and updating rosters. It's all very exciting stuff. If you are a SAGSC officer, SAGSC DCM or SAGSC Standing Chair and you are not getting emails from me please reach out to me. It means something is wrong – probably on my end. As the Area Literature person, I had a Literature Festival on June 24th, here at the Central Office. It was a great event with live music, games, raffles, food and tons of fellowship. Many thanks to District 1 for co-hosting the event with me. I couldn't have done it without them. Next year I plan to host a similar event in the North. Look out Reno here I come. I don't have anything else to report. It is an honor to serve SAGSC and if anyone has any questions or comments, feel free to reach out to me. Thank you for letting me be of service,

APPROVAL OF MAY 21, 2023 MINUTES _X_ Approved ____ Not approved

GSR TRAINER: DANO

Hello my name is Dano and I am an alcoholic. I am currently serving as the GSR trainer for the southern area. We did our last training in May it's hard to keep the exact number of GSRs because we use the main room, but I believe it was 8 in attendance. The last training was the importance and reiteration of carrying the group conscience. Specific to the groups needs and message. This training I will be focusing on the group itself and how the GSR can help facilitate the steering of the group affairs to ensure the future of the group and its commitment to the service structure. Thanks for letting me serve

DCM COORDINATOR: FOXF

Hi my name is Foxf I am your southern coordinator. I had some family emergencies in Kalamazoo Michigan. My Sister Patrice who takes care of my 88-year-old mother is having a mental break down. So I went to Michigan in the first part of April to give her a break and try to help figure out what's going on. My mother has 10 living children. My sister and I are the only ones to look after her. While I was there my 55 year old homeless brother that has cancer was hit by an 18 wheeler tractor trailer. He spent two weeks in intensive care in critical condition. He has since been moved to a nursing home but he is still on a respirator. I came back home in June. I asked for your prayers and God's blessings to help me do a better job. A/A is my passion.

AREA OFFICER REPORTS:

DELEGATE: JAKE

My name is Jake and I'm an alcoholic. I'm very honored and grateful to be serving as the Area 42 panel 73 delegate. The first SAGS meeting I spoke for like 25 minutes. The next one I spoke for like an hour and ten minutes, so like two minutes today. Thank you very much for being here. Thank you very much to all the groups and all the districts that asked me to come share. Thank you for all the ones I've been to, all the ones I'm coming to. If you want me to come and talk to meeting, talk about the delegate's report or anything please let me know. Please check out the website. We have new information on the website about the things that happened at the conference. So check that out. Like I've said I've given way too much information every other time I've talked for, so today I'm only going to talk about one thing, besides the stuff I already talked about. That is the Young People's Video Project. The Young People's Video Project for the P.I. committee. You can find it on AA.org. The flyer still needs to be updated, it says the videos need to be two to three minutes. Now they can be from thirty seconds to five minutes. The Young People's Video project, so check it out. Submissions should be due three minutes in length, reflect and adhere to the twelve traditions of Alcoholics Anonymous especially AA's anonymity traditions. When filming AA members make sure no one is identifiable. Focus on the experience of getting sober young and reflect the diversity of the fellowship. Use members' stories to help alcoholics identify. So please I would love to see a submission from Area 42 for the Young Peoples video project. So, thank you all for being here. In general service you know have we have the start of the year about the items on the general service conference agenda. We got through that. Now we do a lot of work helping alcoholics, so please help the committees. If you are a member, if you are a district member, go to the PI committee, go to the CPC committee, accessibilities, Grapevine. All these people need volunteers. H&I, Young People, let's help alcoholics. That's what we do here.

ALT DELEGATE: PAUL

Hi, I'm Paul, alcoholic, your Area 42 Alternate Delegate. I will be sending out a request to all of the ACC (Area Conference Committee) Chairs in the next couple of weeks for them to contact the members on their committees to confirm that they still want to participate on their committee. I do have a list of some new members that signed up at the Spring Area assembly. So, before I add them to a committee I would like to know which ones might need more help. If anyone here today is not already on a committee and would like to be on one, please contact me at alternatedelegate@nevedaarea42.org. Also, as NAGSC Chair I'm planning a presentation at the December NAGSC meeting on how to summarize agenda items and do the presentations for the roundtable meetings. This was a request from the body at the Spring Area assembly and should be helpful for the ACC members. Thank you for allowing me to serve.

ARCHIVIST: RONNIE D.

Hello everyone, my name is Ronnie Dillion and I am an Alcoholic. My sobriety date is December 10th, 1999. I am currently serving as your Area 42/SAGSC Archivist in the third year of a 4 year term. The Archives committee meets almost every Saturday here at Central Office at 9:15 to 11:15 AM. I send a mass text every Friday to the committee to confirm the meeting. May 18th to the 21st Archives placed a display at the Tri State Roundup in Laughlin. We had two tables and would like to thank Greg F. and the Tri-State committee for helping make this possible. Recently an AA member made a contribution to Archives of a glass display case and we have filled it with the many versions of the Big Book in many different Languages. Please take the time to look at our new addition to our Archives display here at Central Office. June 24th Archives made a display at the District 1 Literature workshop here at Central Office. It was a great workshop and I was glad to attend. July is going to be really exciting as we will be getting with the Area 42 treasurer and will be making some much needed purchases to add more effective storage of files in Archives. This concludes my report. Thank you for listening.

REGISTRAR: LISA (Report read by Caroline)

Lyle, our area chair did confirm the banquet and the price for banquets in September will be \$24 per person due to a wider option in menu as well as the inflation food. Please let the GSR's and groups know to plan accordingly. As soon as the registration link is up, we will send it out to everyone. Most likely the first week of August. Lots of love to you! Thank you.

TECHNOLOGY CHAIR: PAM

My name is Pam and I am your newly minted Technology Chair for SAGSC. As you can see it is a very important job. So we have speakers. We have microphones but the speakers are not working so there are two other people we are working with on the phones. We are all at a loss and standstill. We're going to have to wing it for the rest of the day. My apologies . Thank you very much for this opportunity to be of service. I'm learning a lot. One more thing, This nice lady sitting behind me, Stephanie, is on my team, thank the lord. She has been working really hard on trying to fix this. Thanks so much.

TRANSLATION: TONY

Hello, my beautiful family, my name is Tony, and I am an alcoholic. I am privileged to serve as your Translation and Interpretation Chair. We meet, on zoom, the 3rd Thursday of every Month. We met last Month to go over our Committees Guidelines but did not have a quorum. We will go over them, at the next meeting, to make sure we are reaching out to our Hispanic community in every way we can. Our committee translates all your reports into English and then into Spanish. We then send them back to the secretaries so they can include them into their full reports so the Hispanic Community will be well informed as to what is happening in Area 42. We are always looking for volunteers to help us out. You don't even have to be bilingual. Our English speaking and writing volunteers actually proofread your reports and also use a translating app and then myself and Dina just have to proofread the Spanish versions. I want to thank all the volunteers for always being available. Thank you for letting me be of service.

AREA 42 TREASURER: JASON

Hello, my name is Jason, and I am an alcoholic. The following reports are available:

- Income & Expense as of 06/30/2023 – See separate document
- Balance Sheet as of 06/30/2023 – See separate document

Cash Position (As of 6/30/2023)

Savings	\$ 30,006.37
Checking	\$ 77,297.56
Total Cash	\$ 107,303.93

In the first half of 2023, the net income amounted to \$36,129.59, while the total expenses for the corresponding period reached \$61,506.61. Please note my new service email is jasonmarea42@gmail.com. It's still best practice to use the Area email for all correspondence which is treasurer@nevadaarea42.org. If you email my yahoo email address it could get missed. Voluntary Group contributions can be made payable to "Area 42" and mailed to; Area 42, PO Box 70171, Las Vegas, NV 89170-0171. To request a reimbursement, kindly send an email to treasurer@nevadaarea42.org containing the following details: your Service Position/Committee, a brief description of the expense, a breakdown of the receipts, your mailing address, and the name of the payee for the check. If you're hesitant to provide your mailing address, please inform me, and we'll figure out an alternative.

I'll ensure that any group contributions with incorrect payee information are returned via mail or at the next Assembly. As a reminder, we now have a single treasury for the Area, with no SAGSC or NAGSC treasury. Therefore, all voluntary group contributions should be made payable to "Area 42". One thing, and I apologize to Translation, which wasn't in my original report I submitted. I wanted to provide a point of clarity to everybody. I have been receiving a lot of contributions from clubs around Norther Area as well as SAGSC. I want to be clear that we do not accept donations from clubs. So if a club sends a check, I'm not going to cash it. That's a violation of the traditions. However, if you are a group, if the GSR and home group is giving money to the club to send to us, you shouldn't be doing that either. So if you have any questions you can see me in the back for clarification. It's my pleasure to serve in this capacity and thank you for your cooperation! Question – Will the Area increase how much they give to DCM's and GSR's since NAGSC, SAGSC and the Area combined treasuries – Answer Yes the amount is higher now.

WEBSERVANT: GLENN – No report

STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON REPORTS:

ACCESSIBILITIES: JOAN (Report read by Dano)

Hello, my name is Joan I am an alcoholic and the SAGSC Accessibilities chair. Our committee has been busy working on two main projects. The first, Meetings To Go, is a service that matches people who already identify as alcoholic but cannot attend in-person meetings due to physical limitations such as being confined to a hospital or a nursing home. We recently printed updated flyers in both English and Spanish. Last Thursday, I attended District 21's meeting with Diana to explain Meetings To Go and Accessilbitites in general in the hopes that we can serve our Spanish-speaking members better. Our other project aims to establish a fund for American Sign Language interpreting for our region. Currently, we have one alcoholic who has reached out for help. I met with him at his home group meeting last month and we talked about his needs. Currently, he uses a speech-to-text app on his phone during the meeting, but the app does not always translate accurately. The meeting itself is small and cannot afford to fund the expense of an interpreter. I spoke with Judy at Central Office, and together we will make a proposal to submit to the Board of Directors to fund a Registered Interpreter to attend one meeting per week as a service to Deaf and Hard of Hearing alcoholics in southern Nevada. I am also writing a proposal to present to the Area 42 finance committee and to the General Assembly to set up an area-wide fund for Interpreting needs.

CPC (COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY): CHRIS (Report read by Amanda)

My name is Chris, I am an Alcoholic and I am the CPC Committee Chair. CPC attended a Resource Sharing event sponsored by LIMA (Law Enforcement Intervention for Mental Health and Addiction). LIMA is a partnership between Clark County 8th Judicial District Court and Las Vegas Metropolitan Police Department funded by the Division of Public and Behavioral Health, Bureau of Behavioral Health Wellness and Prevention. We introduced AA through a brief presentation and met a number of Professionals across a vast array of businesses and non-profit organizations. As a follow-up a few of the CPC volunteers met to identify opportunities for developing stronger relationships. We are hoping that members of the Hispanic intergroup will be able to work with us on this effort. CPC also intends to support and participate in an informational event later this year co-hosted by PI. The intent is to introduce each committee's mission, goals and service opportunities to members of the fellowship of Alcoholics Anonymous. The workings and accomplishments of our committees continue to be understated and warrant a stronger voice within the fellowship. More information will be forthcoming. Committee members continue to participate in CPC North America that meets quarterly. These meetings offer ideas on what other parts of the country are doing to bring the AA message to other parts of the country. Lastly, we continue to welcome more volunteers. Service commitments range from occasional ministerial tasks, or single couple hour events, to continued support – it's all up to you how much time and effort you want to give – all are welcome! Please come to our meetings and see what we are all about and share any ideas you may have. We meet on the 2nd Monday of every month at 4:30

both in person at Central Office and on Zoom ID: 889 0735 7523, Passcode Serenity.

GRAPEVINE: HEATHER

The Grapevine Team has been busy!

- We set up a table at the District 7 Workshop on May 13th at Meeting Space.
- Tri-State - May 18-21
- We were a part of the awesome Literature Festival at Central office on July 24th. Volunteers did an awesome job (Thank you to David, Jim, Andrew, and Shaun). We sold \$95 in grapevine literature sales. The Subscription winner was really excited (Karen) to receive the full subscription that was in the drawing!

Upcoming Calendar Items

- July 15th - Service Workshop @ Triangle Club - District 13 - 3:30-4:30
- July 21-23 (District 19) - CampNic in Ely - workshop @ 1:30 on Saturday (volunteers welcome - great way to get out of the heat in the summer!)
- August 12th - Coordinating w/ workshop chair for District 5B Workshop
- August 20th - District 7 Picnic in Mt. Charleston - beginning @ 9:30 - We have a couple volunteers, but anybody else who is interested can contact me.
- September 8-10 - We will be at the Area 42 in Tonopah
- November 23-26 - Las Vegas Roundup (I have a signup sheet - let me know text/email or see me after the meeting to grab a spot)

*All DCMs have been contacted about upcoming events and I/Heather have made myself available for their business meetings.

*The new Grapevine App will be available in September 2023.

*Great podcasts (75) can be found by going to aagrapevine.org/podcast

*Look for grapevine magazine on Instagram too!

**The Grapevine Committee meets via zoom the last Tuesday of each month. Anybody who is a Grapevine Rep or interested in participating/volunteering at an upcoming Grapevine table should attend. ID: 817 6076 8104 Passcode: grapevine Heather L. - 520-891-3786; happyjoyousfree7@gmail.com. This is a fun committee!

LA VIÑA: LEO

Good afternoon. I am a leo and I am an alcoholic. My report is that the La Viña committee is attending to the events that grapevine and the area 42 have scheduled. The La Viña committee continues to inform the Hispanic groups about the development of the 27th anniversary event that is being held this month in Wilsonville, Oregon. We visit the groups of district 21 weekly, always reminding them of the importance of maintaining their subscriptions to the La Viña and supporting the events with their voluntary contributions. The committee organized its first writing workshop at the union group, obtaining 10 records. And we are about to schedule more workshops. Thank you for allowing us to serve.

PI (PUBLIC INFORMATION): DEBORAH

Hi everybody, my name is Deborah and I'm an alcoholic. I am the new Public Information Chair. I took this position over in June. I am succeeding Robin and I just wanted to say thank you to Robin for her commitment. I didn't mention this earlier but my sobriety date is April 30th 1991. So I definitely earned my place here. My report is that I was told in several other committees that I'm part of that I shouldn't get too overwhelmed. To take on one or two tasks and focus on them. So the main one that I want to work on first is the digital outreach. I do know that it will help us reach the still suffering as well as give back to public information and giving Public Information and CPC more visibility. There's a lot of members who don't really know what PI and CPC do, as I found out. Along with that I would like to work on updating the Central Office website to ensure that our members and friends can find us. I also reached out to Glenn. I don't know if Glenn is here to meet him but I emailed Glenn, our Area web servant and Jennifer the Area Secretary for some help and guidance here, because I will definitely need it. I attended the Literature Festival, two weeks ago, and I met a lot of great people and I'm kinda new to the area of Las Vegas. I don't have a home group yet but I'm looking into that. What I learned at the Literature Festival is that we definitely need to bring like a sign-up sheet or something. Have more information to pass out. I also attended a virtual PI and CPC working group workshop yesterday. It was called Sobriety Through Service and we had Spanish translation and Alanon participation. A lot of our members usually have an Alanon member who is looking for help for them. Most of the time that person can get to Alcoholics Anonymous. Someone said it, I think it was Jake, please come to a meeting, come to PI/CPC, or to Grapevine, just get involved. Tomorrow night at 4:30 in this same room will be the PI/CPC meeting and you are all welcome to join us. Be there or be square. Chair: DEBORAH BEN Debben91@gmail.com 562.619.7460

COMMITTEE LIAISONS

H&I (HOSPITALS & INSTITUTIONS): ANDREW

My name is Andrew and I am an alcoholic. I will be brief. H&I is doing well. We are continuing to add facilities and panels. Contributions to the pink can have been doing well. Thank you all the that contribute to the pink can. It allows us to carry the

message to those who cannot get out to a regular AA meeting. We are in the process of getting our website fully functional. We have a monthly meeting every third Tuesday of the month at Las Vegas Central Office at 6:00 pm. If you are interested in joining us we have an Orientation for people new to H&I at 5:00 pm before the meeting. Thank you for me letting me be of service.

LAS VEGAS INTERGROUP LIAISON: AMANDA

Central Office

- Please help keep the meeting schedule up to date. Contact Judy at Central Office for any changes to your meeting time/place or if you have a new meeting that needs to be added to the schedule. www.lvcentraloffice.org.
- Currently, there are open hotline shifts available in the office. Please contact Judy P. for specific days/time slots.
- If you are planning to have an AA-related event, workshop or need a new home for your AA meeting, please contact Central Office. The rent for the meeting room is 40% of the 7th Tradition collected.
- Continue to send your upcoming event fliers to Central Office. Email: judyap@LVCentralOffice.org or the office number 702-780-4293.
- **Silver Streak:** The Silver Streak has a new editor. Please help me welcome Roxanne D.! You may contact her at roxannediana@gmail.com for any submissions or if you wish to be of service to the Silver Streak.
- **Hotline:** The Hotline is actively looking for volunteers. Please reach out to centralofficehotline@gmail.com or call the hotline at 702-598-1888 if you'd like to be of service.
- **Founders Day:** Founders Day, which was held at 6th and St. Louis on June 10, was a great success! Tickets were sold out and the event was able to contribute \$472 to Central Office. John H. did a great job in coordinating the event and preparing the fabulous and informative history presentations. Hamburgers, hot dogs, and coleslaw were served, and Ruth J. ended the evening with a great talk.
- **Gratitude Ball:** The 48th Annual Gratitude Ball will be held October 7th at Palace Station from 4-11 pm. Tickets are available now at www.gratitudeball.com for \$65.

Board of Directors: The BOD bi-monthly meetings have been continuing regularly with nothing new to report. Financials are available upon request.

Upcoming Dates, Events:

INTERGROUP MEETING - Intergroup meetings are held on the 2nd Monday of each month at Central Office at 6 pm. The next meeting is on **July 10, 2023**.

FALL AREA 42 ASSEMBLY - The next Area 42 Assembly will be held in Tonopah, NV on **Sept. 8-10, 2023**.

2024 PRAASA - SAN FRANCISCO - The next Pacific Region Alcoholics Anonymous Service Assembly (PRAASA) will be held **March 1-3, 2024**, in San Francisco. Check out <https://praasa.org/> for more information.

2024 AA PACIFIC REGION FORUM The next Pacific Regional AA Forum will be held in Las Vegas at the Westgate Resort on **July 12-14, 2024**. Registration is free and will be updated with additional information at <https://www.aa.org/regional-and-local-forums>

2025 AA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION - Every 5 years the International Convention happens, and this next one will be in Vancouver, BC, Canada on **July 2-6, 2025**. See <https://www.aa.org/international-convention> for more information.

For any further information on any of this report, you may email Amanda at sagscintergroupliaison@nevadaarea42.org.

LVYPAA LIAISON: SAMANTHA

Hello, my name is Samantha and I am alcoholic, and the current General Service Liaison for LVYPAA. LVYPAA meets the first Sunday of every month at 1:30 at Central office 1515 E Tropicana Ave. We also have our weekly Friday Night LVYPAA meeting at the Meeting Space at 7:00 pm. We have officially voted in a GSR who will be in attendance at the Area Assembly. This month we will be attending NACYPAA 2 in Reno NV, we have a few upcoming events; August 26th we will be hosting our annual Monster Pong tournament here at Central office from 2:00-6:00pm. September we will be hosting a Breakfast before personalities event, date still to be determined, and on October 28th we will be hosting our annual Scavenger hunt at the TIE club. Fliers for all of these events will be sent out to the Area. If you have any additional questions please feel free to reach out to me at 916-849-6428 or at LVYPAAchair@nevadaarea42.org. Thank you for letting me be of service

DCM REPORTS:

DISTRICT 1: LOU

Good afternoon, my name is Lou and I am an alcoholic. I am privileged to be the DCM for District One. The district comprises meetings in Las Vegas, Henderson, Boulder City and Searchlight. I'm happy to tell you that our district is thriving. All our officer and committee liaison positions are filled and they are actively engaged in their roles. Our business meetings are well attended both in person and online with an average of 30+ participants. During each monthly meeting we have the privilege of hosting a Standing Committee Representative or an Area Officer. They provide valuable insights into the work of their committees and the importance

of Area service. It's a fantastic learning opportunity for us. Also, we have volunteers who summarize the tradition and concept of the month, helping our understanding of these essential principles. Last month we collaborated with the Area to organize a Literature Festival at Central Office. Libby and crew did an exceptional job in planning and running the event. I'm sure we'll do more of them. Finally, the Searchlight meeting had a 40th anniversary celebration last month. The event was a tremendous success with over 100 attendees. If they had conducted a sobriety countdown, the number of years accumulated would have been truly remarkable. There was even a gentleman with 67 years of sobriety. The Searchlight meeting takes place every Wednesday at 8:00 PM in the Community Church. I highly recommend checking it out. I am grateful for the opportunity to serve and support this amazing community.

DISTRICT 3: SHANE

Hi everyone, I'm the DCM for District 3. We meet every other month, the first of the month. We had our district meeting last weekend. The big topic of conversation is we are currently in the infant stages of planning a fun event for District 3 that is AA centric in order to increase the participation of groups in our district. We have been seeing success in having more groups partake in the district meetings but we feel like we could get some more meat on the bones to get out of that. So details to follow on dates and exactly what the events will be comprised of but we are not going to limit it to just groups in District 3. It will be welcomed to everybody. We might even try to partner with another district in SAGSC. Thank you.

DISTRICT 5B: SAMANTHA

Good Afternoon, my name is Samantha, I am the DCM for district 5B and I am an Alcoholic!! Our district is currently working on attending all dark meetings within our district and have split the clubs up amongst the active members of District 5B. In August we have our quarterly Workshop which will be held on August 12th from 1-3 pm at St. Andrews Lutheran Church. The workshop will be on sponsorship, and we have a great lineup of speakers. We have officially started working on our annual district 5B picnic which will be held on October 8th at Bunker Park, tickets and fliers will be available soon. Our monthly district meeting is held the 2nd Saturday of the month, KCB 5717 W Alexander Rd at 1:15pm. If you have any questions, or need any information please reach out to me, my number is 916-849-6428. Thank you so much for letting me be of service.

DISTRICT 7: TAYTAY

I am TayTay and I am an alcoholic. I am also your District 7 DCM. There is so much going on in our district this summer. First off we are in full swing with workshops. H&I had a workshop in our district, so we decided to support them. It was a great workshop. Our longtime H&I rep had just stepped down due to medical reasons and so our new rep has been in full engagement and doing an amazing job. She is really trying to get as many groups as possible involved in panels. If you know of any groups, particularly smaller ones that are looking to get connected, let me know and I will get you in contact with her. We have two more great events coming up. First is a CPC Workshop. It will be on Saturday, July 22nd at 2pm at the Blue Diamond Foursquare Church. Our CPC rep Hanlon has assured us there are great speakers from the professional community that are also members of AA as well as great food for fellowship to start off the workshop. I have some flyers available. We also have the annual Mount Charleston Picnic on Sunday August 20th. We have lots of volunteer opportunities particularly with parking and cleanup. We also have new tickets this year, they are 100% virtual. If you know someone that would like to go that can't afford a ticket have them contact the contact person on the flyer. Or volunteer, if you volunteer your ticket is covered. We have flyers if you would like one or can put them up at clubs around town. We are trying to do a mid year review of our budget. If there are any districts that do this as a practice, I'd love to hear your insights and advice. Also we are updating our guidelines. We have come across some issues with the generality and vagueness of some of them. So if anyone was a part of the writing of them or has done a revamp of guidelines for your district I would love to catch your ear. Insights and advice are always welcome with me. Lastly we are on the hunt for someone new to represent our district with grapevine. If you know someone looking to get involved please see me. Thank you for letting me be of service. It is an honor to represent District 7.

DISTRICT 9: JOANNE (Reported by Nicki)

This is Niki and I'm an alcoholic. I'm a GSR for District 9. I just wanted to say that we printed out a list of all our meetings. We've been in the midst of separating that out and going to dark meetings. To get the word out and try to get some more participation within the district. Our meeting turnout has been amazing. We have had 6 to 10 people in attendance at the last two meetings. I think that we are really starting to grow and the word is starting to get out. We have flyers and cards and have just been really pounding the dark groups to get the word out. We are still trying to facilitate getting a meeting on the Strip. That is still in progress. Also we had our secretary step down. We also replaced that position. Thank you so much for letting me share.

DISTRICT 11: - No Report

DISTRICT 13: MATT (Report read by Vicky)

Hi, I'm Vicky, alcoholic. We're fairly new and open in District 13. We just got out of the dark and we're trying to stuff together.

We're looking for GSRs. We are having a service social on July 15th 3:30 to 4:30 at the Triangle Club, the big room. We'll have food and beverages. It's a thank you for people in service. And to get new people into service. We are always looking for new people. Watch out for the luau coming up. That's a big deal. They have the Hawaiian dancers and all that. The DCM couldn't be here today, he was sorry but here I am. Thank you.

DISTRICT 15: LORA

Hi There Lora Alcoholic. So last District 15 business meeting there were 8-10 service AA's attended which is exciting. Discussed our up and coming Ice Cream Social At the TIE Club on July 16th 12:30 pm to 4pm, where the very own Area 42 delegate Jake S, will be the speaker and 2 other fantastic speakers include Samantha G.DCM of District 5b . and Jennifer M. of TITTS. Ice Cream will range from 1\$ to 6\$, of course no one will be turned away. Come spend one or more hours out of the heat to be social and enjoy refreshing ice cream. Also we are working with LVYPAA for a Halloween Event on Oct 28th. that will have something for everyone!! Im sure LVYPAA will give you all the info. I love service and so far DCM has been delightful. AA and H.P. Thank you for my life today....Peace, Love and Light

DISTRICT 17: LINN

Hi everyone, I hope everyone had a safe and happy 4th of July. We had a great picnic on June 17th. We had over 50 people with family. Many of them said it was the first holiday they've had since setting sober. We had plenty of food, gratitude was subject at the meeting and paying softball. The next ballgame will be in the autumn after the heat is gone. Any further events will be indoors. If you're in the area our First Step Club on 2nd Street has karaoke every Friday at 7 pm. So come join us. The Lovell Canyon Camping event will be in September and we will send dates when finalized. Thanks 'til I see you at Tonopah.

DISTRICT 19: ANNE

Hello and happy July from District 19. We are currently in the final days of planning for this year's CampNic (July 21-23) at Murray Summit campground just seven miles from beautiful downtown Ely, Nevada. This year we are thrilled to be hosting a Grapevine Writing Workshop as part of the weekend's activities which will include two speaker meetings, an 11th Step hike, horseshoes and campfire stories and much more. The campsite is massive and we have plenty of room to accommodate more people. District 19 is hosting, but we are asking people to register so we can get a good idea of food and drink news. Please let us know if you have any questions. Housekeeping:

- The district is financially solvent and we are looking forward to attending the Fall assembly in September.
- The Weekend Warriors hosts a monthly speaker meeting and happy half hour Jan to October on the fourth Saturday of the month starting at 6:15pm. We are currently planning out 2024. Please see the Weekend Warrior's GSR, Marty M. for more information.
- If you would like to learn more about District 19, please visit our website at elyaa.org.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service. And thank you for my life,

DISTRICT 21: ROY

Hello, my name is Roy and I'm an alcoholic. DCM of District 21. I did not plan to give a report because I thought there nothing important to say but my sponsor told me that it is important that at every meeting I give a report. We're working on formatting the guidelines for our district. We continue to visit our Hispanic groups on Mondays and have workshops on traditions on Wednesdays to motivate the servants to help them to today. There are two groups left that need to send their GSRs out of the 18 groups. We are very thankful and happy 24 hours. Thank you.

OLD BUSINESS:

AREA AD HOC INVENTORY COMMITTEE UPDATE - LIBBY

Hi, my name is Libby, and I am the chair for the Area Inventory Ad Hoc committee. The committee collected inventory topics and questions from the Area. The deadline was June 30th. The committee met to review the questions and selected the ones we will be recommending at the Fall Assembly. We selected nine questions and will have them printed in the Area Newsletter which comes out before the assembly. At the fall assembly the body of members will select five or less to discuss on Saturday afternoon. After the assembly the committee will review the findings and make recommendations based on the feedback.

Feel free to reach out to me or any committee member with any questions. Thank you for letting me be of service,

AREA WEBSITE AD HOC COMMITTEE – LIBBY & LOU

Hi, my name is Libby, and I am on the Area Website Ad Hoc committee. Our purpose is to improve the Area 42 website. We did a survey of Area 42 asking what people like and dislike about the website. For the most part the complaints were that it looks archaic. The information stored on it is good it just looks outdated. Therefore the committee has been investigating giving the website a make-over. Lou, the DCM from District 1 has been instrumental in finding a vendor who can help us updated the looks, improve the back-end, and provide training for a reasonable amount of money. I'm going to ask Lou to walk through the draft of the revised

website. After Lou's presentation we'll open it up for questions. Note all this should be under \$2000. Thank you for letting me be of service,

SAGSC GUIDELINE AD HOC COMMITTEE – SOFIE (Report given by Caroline)

Sofie is unavailable, she is coming back from the Bay area. There is an Ad Hoc Guidelines committee to take a look at our Southern Area Guidelines. We have some inconsistencies in there and little bits of weirdness, like our Roundtables meetings are not mentioned anywhere in the guidelines, just little things like that. So they are taking a look at that. She sent a little report. The committee has met once and has planned our process. It is going well. Our next meeting will be in ten days. Thank you for allowing us to be of service.

NEW BUSINESS:

SAGSC INVENTORY – CAROLINE

Discussion and body in favor of doing a SAGSC inventory – Caroline to create an Ad Hoc committee

CLOSING:

Celebrating 304 years of sobriety birthdays since the last meeting.

Thank you District 1 for hosting - The next host will be District 21.

CLOSE WITH RESPONSIBILITY DECLARATION

SAGSC DATES:

In person at Las Vegas Central Office, 1515 E. Tropicana, Suite 710, Las Vegas, NV 89119
Zoom ID: 876 2363 7945 Passcode: sagsc

September 8 ~ 10 – Area 42 Assembly
November 12 – SAGSC